
 

 

 

 
Minnesota Department of Human Services    
Health Care Administration 
540 Cedar Street 
PO Box 64983 
St Paul, MN  55164-0983 
 
November 27, 2024 
 
Jacey Cooper, Director   
State Demonstrations Group   
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services  
Mail Stop: S2-25-26   
7500 Security Boulevard   
Baltimore, MD 21244-1850  
 
Re: Minnesota’s Prepaid Medical Assistance Project Plus Waiver, Project No. 11-W-00039/5, amendment  
 
 
Dear Ms. Cooper,  
 
I was pleased to receive the letter dated November 14, 2024, from Daniel Tsai, approving Minnesota’s 
amendment to the Prepaid Medical Assistance Project Plus (PMAP+) Waiver Project, submitted on January 25, 
2024.  Approval of the amendment by the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) provides expenditure 
authority for Minnesota to provide continuous eligibility for children up to age six, and 12 months of continuous 
eligibility for children ages 19 and 20, through the waiver period ending December 31, 2028.    
 
Minnesota accepts the terms of the award letter, including the special terms and conditions.  
 
Should you have any questions, please contact Patrick Hultman, Deputy Medicaid Director, at 
patrick.hultman@state.mn.us. Thank you.  
 
 
Sincerely,  

John Connolly 
Assistant Commissioner, Health Care Administration 
State Medicaid Director 
 
cc:  Andrea Casart  
   Amy Schlom 
 Sandra Porter  
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